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3-14-12 201112 RESO 07:

 

Calling on the Panel for Educational Policy to Oppose the Opening and Co-Location of Manhattan Charter School II in Building MO56

 

WHEREAS, Manhattan Charter School I (MCS I) has been operating a co located K- 5th grade elementary charter school on the Lower East Side for 6 years;

 

WHEREAS, MCS I applied for authority to “replicate” itself and create a second MCS on the Lower East Side;

 

WHEREAS, the State University of New York (SUNY) Charter Schools Institute authorized the replicated charter for Manhattan Charter School II (MCS II) in June 2011;

 

WHEREAS, MCS I, after being open for 6 years, in the PS 142 building,  does not serve a single ELL student;

 

WHEREAS,  13% of the students enrolled in PS 142 are classified as ELL students,  and 12% of District One students are ELL designated; 

 

WHEREAS, the outreach materials of MCS II have only been in English;

 

WHEREAS, the Chinese version of the DOE Public Notice of the Joint Public Hearings on March 8, 2012, about the opening and siting of MCS II provided the wrong address (including the wrong borough);

 

WHEREAS, the Spanish translator provided by the DOE for the Joint Public Hearings on March 8, 2012, arrived more than an hour after the Hearings started;

 

WHEREAS, there were an insufficient number of translation devices available at the Joint Public Hearings on March 8, 2012; 

 

WHEREAS, MCS II has repeatedly stated publicly and to the local elected officials that it was looking for private space in which to locate instead of a public school, although its proposed budget has no line item for building rent or lease;

 

THEREFORE, Be It Resolved that Community Education Council 1 (CEC1) calls on the Panel for Education Policy to vote against the replication of MCS I until MCS I serves the same percentage of ELL students as other District 1 schools; or, in the alternative, CEC1 calls on the Panel for Education Policy to postpone the vote on the opening and co-location of MCSII for NOT LESS than 12 months until evidence can be provided that MCS I serves the same percentage of ELL students as other District 1 schools and that MCS II has dramatically enhanced its outreach to non-English-speaking families.








